

WHERE DID YOU GET THAT HAT?

This dashing crew entertained with skits and songs at the May convention of the Women's Institutes in Guelph. From the West End branch of the Guelph area, well known for its exotic headgear, they conducted an impassioned plea for Votes for Women; but their pièce de resistance was "Where did you get that hat?"

W. I. Leaders to Attend 1968 Short Course

The September meeting of the Lakeside Women's Institute was held in the Orange Hall on Wednesday, Sept. 4th at 2 p.m. with the president Mrs. Allin Stewart presiding. The meeting opened with the Ode and O Canada and repeating the Mary Stewart Collect in unison. The roll call, "What I would do if I was on the Township Council" was answered by 23 members. Plans were made for leaders to attend the short course "Baking with Yeast". Mrs. Jared Vining and Mrs. Fred Risdon will act as leaders from Lakeside. Members were reminded of the Fall Board meeting to be held in the township hall at Hickson early in October. Mrs. Leman Harris reported on the bus trip which the members and friends enjoyed in late August. Mrs. Lloyd Kittmer was convener for the program on Citizenship and opened the program with the Hymn of All Nations with Mrs. Frank McLeod at the piano. Mrs. Roy Sutherland commented on the motto, "Help someone up the ladder and you will be nearer the top yourself." Mrs. Willis Balls led the group in a lively sing-song. Mrs. James Kittmer reviewed Current Events. Mrs. Gordon Knox of Plattsville, district president, was the guest speaker and' brought an interesting message to the Lakeside branch. Mrs.!

Margaret Johnson presented Mrs. Knox with a remembrance from the members. Mrs. Lawrence Taylor reported on a meeting for Curators of the Tweedsmuir History held in Woodstock. Mrs. Clarence Cole read a poem and the meeting closed with The Queen. Refreshments were served by the group in charge, Mesdames

Lloyd Kittmer, Roy Sutherland, James Kittmer, Lindsay Taylor, Wm. Johnson, Clarence Cole, Alonzo Kittmer, Lawrence Taylor and Willis Ball.

One father to another: "Since they introduced the 'new math' in school I've become a homework-helper dropout."

1968 W. I. Meeting

The Lakeside W. I. held the April meeting in the Orange Hall on Wednesday in the form of a pot luck dinner at 12.30 p.m. with the nominating committee in charge. Twenty-three members sat down to dinner. Following dinner Mrs. Willis Ball presided, and opened the meeting with the Ode and repeating the Mary Stewart Collect in unison. The roll call was answered by the payment of fees. Mrs. Jared Vining reported on Summary Day for course of "Hats For You." Fifteen members participated in the course and remembered the leaders Mrs. Jared Vining and Mrs. Robert Holden with a small gift. A sing-song was led by Mrs. Roy McCorquodale. Mrs. Clarence Cole gave a reading and Mrs. Leman Harris favored with a piano instrumental. Mrs. Ball received reports from the various officers and conveners for 1967. The slate of officers for 1968 was presented by Mrs. Roy McCorquodale. Mrs. Geo. Holden conducted the installation of the officers for the coming year.

The following officers were elected: Honorary president, Miss Marion Baker; past president, Mrs. Willis Ball; president, Mrs. Willis Ball; president, Mrs. Allin Stewart; 1st vice, Mrs. Jared Vining; 2nd vice, Mrs. Eric Kittmer; secretary-treasurer, Mrs. Chas. Holden; district director, Mrs. Willis Ball; public relations officer, Mrs. Lloyd Kittmer; curator of Tweedsmuir Book, Mrs. Lawrence Taylor.

Conveners of standing committees:— Agriculture and Canadian industries, Mrs. Jas. McCorquodale: home economics and health, Mrs. Frank McLeod; historical research and current events, Mrs. Clayton Kew; resolutions, Mrs. Jas. W. Morrison; citizenship and education, Mrs. Lloyd Kittmer.

Courtesy remarks by Mrs.
Charles Holden. Mrs. Allin
Stewart closed the meeting
leading in repeating the Lord's
Prayer and in singing "God Save
The Queen."